
Warren Peppard
  Head of Development Management
  Lincolnshire County Council
  County Offices
  Newland
  Lincoln LN1 1YL
  Tel: 01522 782070

developmentmanagement@lincolnshire.gov.uk

To: South Kesteven District Council Application Ref: S22/0230

Proposal: Hybrid Planning Application for the proposed Grantham to Bexwell potable water
Pipeline Scheme with full planning consent sought for 95 kilometres of pipline and
4 kilmotre spur, and outline consent for associated above ground infrastructure at
Elton and Welby Heath with all matters reserved except for access.

Location: Pipeline between Ancaster and Bexwell, Norfolk

  With reference to the above application received 7 April 2022

  Notice is hereby given that the County Council as Local Highway and Lead Local
  Flood Authority:

  Does not wish to restrict the grant of permission.

Lincolnshire County Council as Highway and Lead Local Flood Authority have been in detailed
discussions with the applicant prior to the submission of a formal planning application. We are
satisfied with the principles of the scheme and will agree detailed specifications for accesses,
compounds, methods of working, reinstatements and temporary traffic management
post-planning permission.

Any Public Rights of Way affected will either require closing on a temporary basis for the duration
of the required works or a safe method of working put in place to safeguard users if the intention is
to maintain public access.

Highway Informative 03
The permitted development requires the formation of a new/amended vehicular access.  These
works will require approval from the Highway Authority in accordance with Section 184 of the
Highways Act.  The works should be constructed in accordance with the Authority's specification
that is current at the time of construction.  Relocation of existing apparatus, underground services
or street furniture will be the responsibility of the applicant, prior to application.  For application
guidance, approval and specification details, please visit
https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/licences-permits/apply-dropped-kerb or contact
vehiclecrossings@lincolnshire.gov.uk



Highway Informative 08
Please contact the Lincolnshire County Council Streetworks and Permitting Team on 01522 782070
to discuss any works which will be required within the public highway in association with the
development permitted under this Consent.  This will enable Lincolnshire County Council to assist
in the coordination and timings of these works.  For further guidance please visit our website via
the following links:
Traffic Management - https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/traffic-management
Licences and Permits - https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/licences-permits

NO OBS
Having given due regard to the appropriate local and national planning policy guidance (in
particular the National Planning Policy Framework), Lincolnshire County Council (as Highway
Authority and Lead Local Flood Authority) has concluded that the proposed development is
acceptable and accordingly, does not wish to object to this planning application.

Case Officer:
Becky Melhuish
for Warren Peppard
Head of Development Management

Date: 4 May 2022


